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December 14, 2021 

      Via email: rreddy@ kippnj.org   

Ranjana Reddy 

Managing Director of Operations 

KIPP Cooper Norcross, Inc. 

525 Clinton Street 

Camden, NJ  08103 

Re: Potable Water Sampling Results 

CFS Head Start Center at KIPP Cooper Norcross Academy 

525 Clinton St, Camden, NJ 

JMS Project #2016046 

Ms. Reddy: 

JM Sorge, Inc. (JMS) is pleased to provide this summary of drinking water testing performed at 

the CFS Head Start Center at KIPP Cooper Norcross Academy child care facility in Camden, 

New Jersey.  The sampling was performed in accordance with the New Jersey Department of 

Children and Families, Office of Licensing (DCF-OOL) lead and copper sampling requirements. 

Project Background 

DCF-OOL requires water sampling to be conducted for lead and copper analysis for licensing of 

the child care facility. Since the facility is supplied by a public community water system, the 

State of New Jersey requires water testing for lead and copper from all faucets used for drinking 

and food preparation, as well as a minimum of 50% of all faucets within the child care facility.  

Sample Collection and Analysis  

On November 10, 2021, Agra Environmental and Laboratory Services (Agra) of Marlboro, New 

Jersey, a New Jersey licensed laboratory (license #13033) collected drinking water samples at 

the child care facility.  In accordance with the DCF-OOL requirements, the samples were 

collected as “first draw” samples after a minimum of 8 hours during which no water was used 

in the facility.  A total of 38 samples were collected from the facility drinking fountains, kitchen 

sinks and bathroom faucets, with sample ID’s designated by a -WF, -KS or -BR suffix, 

respectively.   
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The samples were transported to Agra’s laboratory for analysis of copper and lead. The results were 

compared to the New Jersey Drinking Water Standard of 15 parts per billion (ppb) for lead and 1.3 

parts per million (ppm) for copper. No exceedances of these standards were identified in the 

collected samples. The full laboratory analytical report is attached. 

Should you have any questions or require additional project information, please feel free to call me 

at (908) 218-0066, extension 113 or you may e-mail me at tdempsey@jmsorge.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Timothy Dempsey, P.G. 

Project Manager 

 

enclosure 

 

cc: Mr. Peter Sorge (JMS) 

 Mr. Douglas Chu (KIPP Cooper Norcross, Inc.) 
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